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b. The favourable results of the New to UCL survey demonstrated a 
particularly good example of what could be achieved when not operating 
under Covid restrictions. 

c. The results of the PRES survey showed a significant drop in levels of 
satisfaction in relation to physical access during the covid-19 restrictions, 
reflecting the importance of access to physical resources as well as 
digital. 

d. Following lengthy negotiations, the university sector had recently reached 
a deal with Elsevier which was very strong in terms of the promotion of 
Open Access publishing. With this new deal, 80% of all research output 
from UK HE would be available as Open Access output. 

 
18.2. The following points were raised in discussion:  

a. The nominated representative from the Faculty of Arts and Humanities 
requested further clarification to be provided in relation to the possible 
consolidation of library sites as mentioned within the Term 1 report from 
the Pro-Vice-Provost (LCCOS). The Pro-Vice-Provost (LCCOS) explained 
that this was just one of many suggestions about how to rationalise UCL’s 
use of space and this particular suggestion had arisen from discussions 
prior to the pandemic between the Vice-Provost (RIGE) and Dean of 
Engineering. The Director of Operations (LCCOS) reported that some 
consultants had been appointed to support Estates in looking at how the 
UCL estate was to be best used going forwards. A first draft of the Estates 
master plan was expected to be ready later in April; it was anticipated that 
this plan would reflect a move to fewer, larger, library and learning hubs.   
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Part III: Other Business for Approval or Information 
 
23. Project bidding in UCL Library Services (2-05) 
 
23.1. LC received the termly summary report on the Library’s progress on project 

bidding applications. 
 
24. Learning Space Review produced for the UCL Enablers Strategy in the 

current UCL Strategy development (2-06) 
 
24.1. LC received the Learning Space Review which had been produced for the 

UCL Enablers Strategy in the current UCL Strategy development. The 
Director of Operations (LCCOS) provided LC with some additional 
background on this review, which had been commissioned by ISD and 
consisted of a survey of UCL students, reflecting a wide range of views from 
different faculties. The results echoed findings from previous NSS, PTES and 
PRES surveys, including the importance to students of a feeling of belonging. 
The review also highlighted the need for UCL to consider the expansion and 



 
 

Library Committee Minutes – 5 April 2022 

8 
 

c. Arts & Humanities and Social & Historical Sciences Joint Faculty Library 
Committee – 12 May 2021 (confirmed) 

d. Engineering Sciences Faculty Teaching Committee – 19 May 2021 
e. Engineering Sciences – Faculty Teaching Committee – 18 June 2021 
f. Engineering Sciences Faculty Research Degrees Committee – 23 June 

2021 
g. Engineering Sciences Faculty Teaching Committee – 29 July 2021 
h. Engineering Sciences Faculty Education Committee1 – 13 September 

2021 
i. Engineering Sciences Faculty Education Committee – 27 October 2021 
j. Engineering Sciences Faculty Education Committee – 12 November 2021 
k. Medical Sciences Faculty Research Degrees Committee – 19 November 

2021 
l. 


	

